




3. Key priorities for the following quarter
Despite the challenging situation, the Health sector’s key 
priorities remain focused on two strategic objectives: to 
increase access to health services for displaced 
populations and vulnerable host Lebanese community; and 
to strengthen healthcare institutions and enable them to 
withstand the pressure caused by the increased demand on 
services and the scarcity of resources.

For the second half of 2021, and through increased health 
system strengthening efforts, the sector will prioritize 
support to MoPH at the primary healthcare level with 
complementarity models that offer more coverage of 
people in need and that complement existing services while 
implementing infection, prevention, and control measures to 
prevent the spread of COVID-19. The sector will align with 
the immediate response model (IRM) and the national task 
force that is working towards the development of a national 
unified long-term primary healthcare subsidization protocol 
(LPSP)¹. Health partners will be encouraged to implement 
this model in the supported centers and to continue 
exploring in detail how to further optimize the package of 
services offered, including financing mechanisms, to ensure 

an effective, cost-efficient, and sustainable response. 
Special attention will be given to maintain routine 
vaccination activities and to ensure an adequate stock of 
acute and chronic disease medications in the primary 
healthcare centers across the country.

At the secondary and tertiary healthcare levels, the sector 
will focus on improving access to hospital care for 
displaced Syrians and PRS, and partners will remain 
committed to sustaining and increasing financial support 
for hospital care while decreasing the patient cost share 
given the current economic situation. Improved access to 
hospital care for vulnerable host Lebanese community will 
also be prioritized considering the ongoing crisis and the 
sector will aim in 2021 to develop a protocol that partners 
can follow to support hospital care for the vulnerable 
Lebanese population. The sector will also increase 
advocacy for dialysis and blood disease support that is 
interrupted due to the cut in funding. As the economic 
situation deteriorates, the Health sector will keep its focus 
on prioritizing sustainable life-saving services for vulnerable 
refugees and Lebanese.
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1The primary healthcare department developed the Immediate Response Model (IRM) to coordinate the Beirut blast response and ensure the subsidization of a standardized 
package of services across all primary healthcare centres supported by national and international non-governmental originations. The IRM is a temporary model that delineates the 
protocols of subsidizing primary care service packages and provider payment mechanisms. The IRM is to be implemented for 3 months in the area affected by the blast while a 
more advanced long-term primary healthcare subsidization protocol (LPSP) is prepared and fine-tuned with the aim to be applied in a uniform way in all Ministry of Public Health 
primary healthcare centres network. For this purpose, a joint national taskforce among Ministry of Public Health primary healthcare department, relevant donors, united nations 
agencies and national and international non-governmental originations was created. 
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